INSERT DATE
The Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr.

Governor of California
State Capitol, Suite 1173

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Brown:

We respectfully request your support of H.R. 872, “The Reducing Regulatory Burdens Act of 2011” and ask you contact U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer and U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein to solicit their support of H.R. 872 as good legislation for California, the environment and public health.  H.R. 872 has passed out of the House and is currently on the Senator floor awaiting a lift of a hold placed on the bill.  
H.R. 872 would amend the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act to clarify the intent of Congress regarding the regulation of pesticides.  Specifically, it would direct federal and state governments not to require an NPDES permit under the Federal Pollution Control Act for discharge of a pesticide or residue registered under FIFRA with a few limited exceptions.  

H.R. 872 would prevent a duplicative regulatory burden since these pesticides are already regulated under FIFRA. Mosquito control pesticides are necessary to protect human and animal health.  In 2010, West Nile virus sickened 981 people in the United States with 601 severe cases infecting the nervous system.  There were 45 deaths.  In California, WNV resulted in 104 cases of human disease and four deaths.  In addition, there were 93 cases of disease caused by other mosquito-borne viruses.  Mosquito control is the only way to reduce the burden of this disease on human health.

Without passage of H.R. 872, mosquito control pesticides will soon be regulated as pollutants, even though they are deliberately put into water and they have been extensively tested under FIFRA to minimize their impact on non-target animals.  The cost of complying with the NPDES permit system will be very high, but will have very little effect on water quality.  Mosquito control accounts for only a fraction of the pesticides applied in California and the materials used are very low in toxicity.  At a hearing of the California State Water Resources Control Board on March 1, 2011, a water board staff member testified that the permit was expected to cost between $200,000 and $600,000 for every discharging agency. 

Mosquito control agencies in California are some of the most advanced programs in the country.  We are happy to meet with your staff at any time to further discuss our request.  On behalf of INSERT DISTRICT NAME and those we serve in our community, I want to thank you for consideration of our request for support of H.R. 872.

Most sincerely,

INSERT NAME
TITLE
